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Legal Services NYC hereby submits these comments in support of the New York City Council Finance 

Committee’s efforts to set a maximum amount for real property tax exemptions for wartime and combat 

veterans and for veterans with service connected disability.  

Legal Services NYC is the largest provider of free legal services in the nation. We have offices in all 

five boroughs where we serve over 90,000 New Yorkers annually. Our Veterans Justice Project (VJP) provides 

free civil legal representation in the areas of housing law, public benefit eligibility, family law and other civil 

legal matters to low-income veterans, active duty service members and their dependents. 

Last year we testified before this Committee urging you to enact the Alternative Veterans Tax 

Exemption from Real Property Taxes. An exemption in property taxes greatly benefits veteran homeowners in 

New York City because as members of this Committee are well aware, veteran homeowners who fall behind on 

paying their property taxes can accrue massive debts when tax liens are placed on their homes. For veterans 

who may already be financially vulnerable, an added tax lien with huge interests and penalties is almost 

impossible to pay. This is particularly true for veterans who receive service connected disability benefits from 

the Veteran Administration. Should these veterans, who are on a fixed income, become subject to tax liens for 



failure to pay their property taxes, they will never be in a position to fulfill their obligations and thereby be at 

risk of losing their homes.   

The Alternative Veterans Tax Exemption eases the tax burden on veterans so fewer veterans will have to 

face the harsh choice of selling their homes or face foreclosure due to unpaid property taxes. Establishing a 

maximum amount for a veteran tax exemption will make veterans aware of their potential tax liability thereby 

lessening their anxiety and concern about potential increases in real property taxes that could have a 

significantly adverse financial impact. This amendment to the City Code makes clear what the maximum 

allowable property tax exemption will be for wartime and combat veterans, as well as for veterans with service 

connected disabilities. It is a great step in in potentially decreasing the tax burden on low income veteran 

homeowners. 

It was prudent that the City enacted the Alternative Veterans Tax Exemption from Real Property Taxes 

law. We now commend this Committee for seeking to amend the law by establishing the amount of maximum 

allowable tax exemptions for residential properties owned by veterans  

 

Thank you for giving Legal Services NYC the opportunity to submit these comments. By amending the 

City’s administrative code to institute maximum tax exemptions for veteran property taxes, the City has taken 

another great step in recognizing veterans for their service. 

 

 

Audrey Carr, Esq.  

Director, Veterans Justice Project 
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